Chair’s Report 2023
The purpose of this 45th Annual Parish Meeting is to let the people of North Turton know what the Parish Council and District Council have been doing over the last 12 months. 

-------------------------------------

A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. We have commented on 59 applications in the past year, of which 35 related to extensions or alterations to dwellings, 12 were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings, 4 were for the erection of agricultural buildings and 8 were for other things. 
Members of the public have been invited to all of our council meetings and are given an opportunity to voice their opinions on planning applications, and any other issues they wished to raise.
----------------------------------------

Some of the other things the Parish Council has done during the year include:

· Entering the three villages into the 2022 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition

· Belmont came 1st in the Small Village category in Best Kept Village Awards

· Chapeltown was Highly Commended in the Best Kept Village Awards

· Edgworth Cricket & Recreation Club was also Highly Commended in the Best Kept Village Awards

· Raise the profile of the Parish Council by setting up a Facebook page to give more social media communication
· Keeping the Parish Council website up to date with current news and agenda/minutes of meetings
· Helping Chapeltown Village Residents Association (CVRA) to get off the ground
· Agreeing to the changes to The Barlow’s Constitution

· Maintaining the planters in all the villages
· Appointing Paddy Adams as the new Caretaker at Belmont Toilets
· Appointing Jane Smith as the new Clerk to replace Glenys Syddall who retired after 15 years’ service
· Meeting with Andrew Snowdon, Police & Crime Commissioner for Lancashire

· Follow-up meeting with Andy Pratt, Deputy Police & Crime Commissioner for Lancashire
· Arranging meetings in Belmont and at Turton Tower to include residents
· Having updates from and regular contact with the Police including the local PCSO

· Providing grit bins in response to residents’ requests to improve their safety during the winter months
· Moving forward with the renovation of the Chapeltown Memorial Rest Garden including submitting a grant application to The National Lottery Community Fund, in conjunction with Edgworth & District Horticultural Society

· Arranging online access to the Council’s bank account to enable the Clerk to keep better track of finances

· Moving forward with selling the Gatehouse Garden at Turton Tower to BwDBC

· Liaising with the Lengthsman around fly tipping in the area, emptying dog bins and grass, path & hedge maintenance
· Laying wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown, St Peter’s Belmont and the War Memorial in Egerton
· Organised the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth
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